Memo to: Mayor Robinson and Members of the City Council

From: Todd Anderson, Fire Chief

Subject: Approve Raise in Pension for Fire Dept Relief Assn

December, 2015

The Cannon Falls Fire Department met at their regular meeting on November 3, 2015. A motion was made and passed to raise the amount of our pension \$100.00 per year of service. The pension would go from \$2,000.00 to \$2,100.00 per year. We look at these numbers every year after we receive our state aid.

If every firefighter would perish in a fire, there would still be enough funding in the plan. In short, *the City would not have to contribute to the plan*. The chances of all of us dying in a fire are very extreme.

We respectfully request the Council approve the raise in pension from \$2,000.00 to \$2,100.00 per year of service.

Thank you,

Cannon Falls Fire Department Relief Association

Requested Council Action:

Approve a motion approving the raise in pension for the Cannon Falls Fire Dept Relief Association from \$2,000 to \$2,100 per year.